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These Celebrations are  
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Birthdays  
Bernard Butler 11th 
Roger Annear 13th   
Lynda Waterhouse 13th 
 
 
 
 

Wedding Anniversaries 
Rob & Yvonne Marks 11th 
Gordon & Heather Morriss 12th 
 
 
 

Rotary Anniversaries 
Nil 
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   11th July 2022 

TREASURER BYRON’S MEETING NOTES 
 

Welcome to all our Members, Friends, and Supporters 
 
Assistant Governor Peter Rawlings 
AG Peter commenced his report acknowledging and thanking those in the Club who are  
assisting at the District level this year, including Gordon Morriss (District Treasurer), Janet 
Pugh (District Newsletter), Wayne Jenkins (R.O.R.P.), Linda Ferrari (District Public Image 
Chair), Peter Rawlings (District Conference Chair and Assistant Governor – Peninsula Cluster) 
and Rob Davies (District Conference). Peter thanked Carol and the Club for their service  
during the past year and congratulated President Bill on his induction and made mention of 
the successful District Changeover between PDG Bill Degnan to DG Paul Mee. 
 

Peter then spoke about the upcoming Peninsula Cluster President’s Meeting to be held in 
late July, where President Bill will engage with his counterparts as they are updated on the 
Peninsula Trail, a proposed Cluster Interplast project, District Conference next February at 
the Cape Schanck Resort and the Zone 8 Regionalisation. Peter mentioned the regionalisa-
tion and the fact that the club will need to vote in order for President Bill to then cast a vote 
in early September on the proposal. Peter wished the Club well for the year ahead. 
 
International Director Ray Martin 
Ray updated the members on International mentioning; 
 

RAM -Rotarians Against Malaria - over 1Million people die each year from Malaria. These 
funds go towards helping reduce the risk. eg: nets and removing mosquito habitats. 
 

PNG Fresh Water ORO  - a water project by the RC of Warrnambool that we have supported 
in past years. This club has also supported us when carrying out our project last year 
 

Birthing Kits – PNG - we plan to supply birthing kits to assist in preventing maternal and new-
born deaths and infections.  We will arrange for a midwife to provide education for their 
use. 
 

Clean Water PNG - this is another project in PNG following our success last year. The idea is 
to provide water storage and fresh clean drinking water to a village. 
 

School of St Jude - we provide financial support to this school for Teacher PD and for a Health 
and Hygiene program for Girls  in Tanzania. 
 

Shelterbox  - a Rotary project where shelter is provide to people overseas who have been 
made homeless due to natural on man made disasters. 
 

Disaster Aid  - a Rotary project where unit are provided to those in need. These units provide 
fresh drinking water to numerous people. 
 

ROMAC – Rotary Oceania Medical Aid for Children  - aRotary project where people from over-
seas are brought to Australia for treatment for difficult to treat medical conditions. 
 

Interplast - a project where teams of volunteer plastic surgeons travel to nearby countries to 
perform surgeries to damaged individuals and train the local surgeons regarding techniques. 
The funds go towards purchasing supplies. 
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- continued from page 1 -  
 
Community Director Anne Shaw 
Anne Shaw gave an update on Community Service mentioning; 
 1st meeting Breakfast at Degani’s 
 Fusion Bedroom project 
  Bay Trail from MM to Safety Beach 
 Briars Sheds  
 Bins for Blokes  
 National Tree Day 31/7 
 Mental Health Safety Network  
 CFA and VMR cheque presentations and they want us to come for a meeting at their premises -  

 
Membership Director Tom Goulding 
Tom Goulding gave an update on Membership mentioning; 
a different approach this year as it is difficult to join Rotary (or any organisation for that matter) if you don’t know 
anything about it or anyone in it.  Membership Committee will send a letter asking them to become a “friend” of 
Rotary saying you could help with a working bee or the like.   
 
Tom mentioned that he had heard that you live longer if you volunteer 
 
We will Email the Newsletter (not call it a Bulletin) weekly (they can opt out).  Members are asked to give names to 
Tom including Tradies. 
 
Environment Director Rob Davies 
Rob Davies updated on new Environment Committee’s work which was recognised by Rotary International as the 
7th area of focus in June 2020; 
 Rob promised to engage all members 
 Briars tree planting on Sunday 31st July as mentioned in the Community Report 
 working with BERG on Clean up Australia  
 working with Community Services on Bay Trail 
 Speaker from RC of Port Macquarie West NSW on Container Deposit Scheme via Zoom at 25th July meeting. 

Rob gave a great update on this scheme which will commence in Victoria in 2023 
 

Youth Director Pat Morton 
Pat Morton gave an update on Youth Committee  
 Budget this year is 11k to spend on Mornington Secondary College Projects, Mornington Park Primary School 

Breakfast Club and Camps along with Books for Kindergartens. 
 Fusion Sleep in your Car again 
 18 hours painting at Fusion 
 Guest Speakers from Youth area include - Ben Smith of Mornington Information & Support Centre .  

 NYSF Student Anna  
 Raffle $3 ticket from September hoping to raise $6,000 for a local Projects/s with 1st prize $3k from  

 HelloWorld Travel, $1k from Bunnings and $500 from IGA  
 

All in all it was good to hear from our AG and all our Club Directors, thank you to all those who presented on the 
night.  Well done. 
 

Yours in Rotary - Treasurer Byron 



OUR COMMUNITY & CLUB SUPPORTERS, TO WHOM WE ARE VERY GRATEFUL 

 

JULY HAS NO SPECIAL DESIGNATION 
Mon 11 July    RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm and via Zoom  
     We will have Bio’s from David Wheeler and Jonathan Mayne 
Fri 15 July    Bunnings BBQ - see Roster on page 4 
Mon 18 July    RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm and via Zoom  
     with Guest Speaker Sjaak Kusters speaking on Biographies 
Mon 25 July    RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm and via Zoom  
     with Guest Speaker via Zoom from RC of Port Macquarie on Container Deposit Scheme 
Sat 30 July    Bunnings BBQ - see Roster on page 4 
 

AUGUST IS MEMBERSHIP & NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT MONTH 
Mon 1 Aug    RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm  - TBA 
Sat 6 Aug    Fusion Sleep in your Car  with RCMM BBQ at Mornington Park 5.30 to 10pm 
Mon 8 Aug    RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm  - TBA 
Mon 15 Aug    RCMM Committee meetings week 
Fri 19 Aug    Bunnings BBQ - see Roster on page 4 
Mon 22 Aug    RCMM Social Night - details to be advised 
Mon 29 Aug    RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm and via Zoom   
     with Guest Speaker DG Paul Mee 
 

SEPTEMBER IS BASIC EDUCATION & LITERACY  MONTH 
Mon 5 Sept    RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm  - TBA 
Fri 9 Sept    Bunnings BBQ - see Roster on page 4 
Mon 12 Sept   RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm  - TBA 
Mon 19 Sept   RCMM Committee meetings week 
Mon 26 Sept   RCMM Club Meeting @ The Mornington Hotel @ 6 for 6.30pm  - TBA 



SAUSAGE SIZZLE ROSTERS  
BUNNINGS BBQ’S  

 
8 to 11am      11am to 2pm     2pm to 5pm   
 

Friday 15th July 2022 
Rob Davies      Peter Rawlings     Bill Cummins 
Wayne Jenkins     Ray Martin      Byron Groves 
Wayne Norris     Peter Warren     Gordon Morriss 
Tom Goulding     Roger Annear     Barrie Sweeney 
 

Saturday 30th July 2022  
Rob Davies      Peter Rawlings     Barrie Sweeney 
Wayne Jenkins     Pat Morton      Bruce Ranken 
Paul Clark              Anne Shaw      Gordon Morriss 
Bill Ewing           Greg Buchanan     Wayne Norris   
       Roger Annear 
 

Friday 19th August 2022 
Rob Davies      Roger Annear     Bill Cummins 
David Wheeler     Bernard Butler     Barrie Sweeney 
Greg Buchanan     Anne Shaw      Tom Barrett  
Wayne Jenkins     Carol Allen      Wayne Norris 
 

Friday 9th September 2022 
Rob Davies      Peter Rawlings     Roger Annear 
Wayne Jenkins     Bernard Butler     Barrie Sweeney 
Gordon Morriss     Anne Shaw      Bill Ewing 
Tom Goulding     Peter Warren     Carol Allen 
 

Friday 14th October 2022 
Rob Davies      Byron Groves     Bill Cummins 
Peter Warren     Roger Annear     Barrie Sweeney 
David Wheeler     Tom Barrett      Bernard Butler 
Bill Ewing      Ray Martin      Phyllis Scales 
 

Friday 11th November 2022 
Rob Davies      Peter Rawlings     Bill Cummins 
Merv Williams     Roger Annear     Barrie Sweeney 
Gordon Morriss     Anne Shaw      Byron Groves 
Tom Goulding     Bernard Butler     Phyllis Scales 
 

Friday 16th December 2022 
Rob Davies      Byron Groves     Bill Cummins 
Merv Williams     Ray Martin      Gordon Morriss 
Roger Annear     Anne Shaw      Barrie Sweeney 
Bill Ewing      Peter Warren     Phyllis Scales 
       

If you are unable to make your allotted shift, please find another Member  
to replace you and advise Bill Cummins (BBQ Convenor) and Byron Groves (Bulletin) 



CHEQUE PRESENTATIONS TO VOLUNTEER MARINE RESCUE AND MOUNT MARTHA CFA 

Last week, the Rotary Club of Mount Martha was delighted to present 2 local volunteer community groups 
with donations from funds raised at our annual Community Golf Challenge. Neil from the Mornington  
Volunteer Marine Rescue (VMR) received their cheque from Tom Goulding while Tom, PP Carol Allen and 
Byron Groves presented a cheque to Brendan of Mt Martha CFA. Both the CFA and VMR make wonderful 
contributions to our community and to our Golf Day. 


